
Queens Civic Congress, Inc.
P.O. Box 238, Flushing, NY 11363 (718) 225-2807

For Immediate Release: Friday, December 7, 2001
Contact: 
Corey Bearak
(718) 343-6779

QUEENS CIVIC CONGRESS TO INSTALL OFFICERS AT
SUN. DEC. 9 LEGISLATIVE RECEPTION

The  Annual  Legislative  Reception  of  the  Queens  Civic  Congress  features  a 
changing of guard with expected attendees including Borough President-elect Helen Marshall 
and Borough President Claire Shulman, among the many elected legislators and newly elected 
council members, announced President Sean M. Walsh. The coalition of over one hundred civic, 
community, cooperative and tenant groups in the Borough of Queens holds the annual event, this 
Sunday, December 9, 2001, 1:00 to 3:00 p.m., at the Douglaston Club, West Drive at Manor 
Road in Douglas Manor.

The opportunity for pols and civic leaders to informally chat, make friends and 
talk issues takes on a new twixt with the program this year including the installation of the 
Queens  Civic  Congress's  officers  elected  earlier  this  fall.  In  addition  to  President  Walsh 
(Douglaston  Civic  Association),  the  2001-2002  QCC  officers  included:  Executive  Vice 
Presidents Corey Bearak (North Bellerose) and Patricia Dolan (Kew Gardens Hills); Treasurer 
James Trent (Creedmoor); Secretary: Seymour Schwartz (Briarwood); and Vice Presidents Tina 
Chan  (Kew  Forest),  Kenneth  Cohen  (Flushing-Suburban),  Richard  Hellenbrecht  (Bellerose-
Commonwealth),  Margo  Hill  (Southeast  Queens  Concerned  Neighbors);  Cathryn  Keeshan 
(United  Forties),  David Kulick  (Flushing on the  Hill),  Nagassar  Ram (Queens  Village),  and 
Edwin Westley (Jackson Heights).

View the Queens Civic Congress Platform at www.queensciviccongress.org.
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